
OKLAHOMA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

NOTICE – DRAFT PERMIT
The Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has received an application for a solid waste permit to process, consolidate, or transfer for disposal of non-hazardous industrial waste (NHIW). The material processing facility located in the City of Tulsa in Section 23, Township 19N, Range 12E. The address is 3800 S Elwood Ave, Tulsa, OK 74107. The application was filed by Miller Environmental Transfer, LLC on February 20, 2019.  

The DEQ has tentatively found that the application meets the requirements of Title 27A of the Oklahoma Statutes, Section 2-1-101, et seq., Section 2-10-101, et seq., and rules of the DEQ, Oklahoma Administrative Code (OAC), Title 252, Chapters 4 and 515, and has prepared a draft permit for public review .

The draft permit and its conditions propose to conduct industrial solid waste processing at a new facility. The facility will provide a service to industrial clients to help reduce the volume of non-hazardous industrial waste being land disposed by processing those materials into a beneficial use such as recycling, recovery, reuse and energy conversion. Incoming waste materials will be processed using one or more of the following operations: Blending, Repackaging, Volume Reduction, Oil Removal, Solids Removal, Filtration, Solidification, & Shredding. Volumes to be processed are expected to be approximately 20 net tons per operating hour. 
Processed waste materials will be transported to a final use and /or disposal destination to include the following: Waste to Energy, Recycling, Recovery for Re-use, Treatment for wastewater discharge (City of Tulsa POTW), & Landfill disposal. 
The application, the draft permit, and related documents may be reviewed during normal business hours at:


The offices of the Central Records Division, Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality, located on the 2nd floor of the DEQ building at 707 North Robinson, P. O. Box 1677, Oklahoma City, OK 73101-1677.  (405) 702-1188.  Also on the DEQ’s website at: https://www.deq.ok.gov/land-protection-division/permit-public-participation-process/
The DEQ contact is.  

Hillary Young, P.E.

Chief Engineer

Land Protection Division

(405) 702- 5100


Copies are also on file at
 Zarrow Regional Library, 2224 W. 51st Street, Tulsa OK 74107.
Persons wishing to comment on the draft permit should submit their comments in writing to the DEQ at the above address.  Also, any person may request, in writing, a formal public meeting to present written or oral statements and data concerning the draft permit.  A request for a public meeting must identify the nature of the issues to be raised in the meeting.  If the DEQ determines, based on the requests it receives, that there is significant degree of public interest in the draft permit, it will schedule a public meeting and provide notice of the date, time and place.

Written comments and requests for a public meeting must be received by the DEQ within 30 days after the date of this publication at the DEQ address given above.  More specific information may be obtained by contacting the applicant at Miller Environmental Transfer, 4231 S Elwood Ave, Tulsa OK 74107. Todd Ray (918)-633-7800 or the DEQ contact listed above. 
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